Ladies and gentlemen of the municipality,

I stand before you today to address a pressing concern that has been brought to our attention regarding the safety of our children in relation to the city's projects regarding gender-inclusive change rooms. It is crucial that we carefully consider and prioritize the well-being and security of our young ones in every decision we make,

As our only real obligation regardless of our individual differences is to provide our children with a better world than what we ourselves were given. Public safety is paramount to this obligation.

While the concept of gender-inclusiveness is presented to be rooted in the principles of equality and inclusivity, we must also acknowledge the damage and evidenced threat the impositions of these ideologies have and inevitably could only ever result in.

ESPECIALLY when it comes to THE MOST vulnerable IN OUR SOCIETY such as OUR children.

It is our responsibility as a community to

ENSURE without exception that our kids are safe from harm.

Over a year ago, I reached out to all of you via email to share a disturbing incident involving five grown men exposing their genitalia in front of my daughter during a single visit. This inappropriate behavior was part of a pattern of ongoing indecent acts that had prompted over 30 complaints at a specific recreation center. Despite my efforts to raise awareness through multiple emails expressing my concerns, along with those of other residents, I received only two responses.

One of the responses suggested that signage would be implemented as a solution, which I found inadequate as a mere piece of paper cannot effectively deter potential predators. The other response came from the Mayor, who simply stated, "I'll look into this." However, to date, no tangible actions have been taken to ensure our safety. Regrettably, all subsequent emails on this matter have been met with silence and disregard.

It is disheartening that despite the gravity of the situation and the collective concerns of the community, our pleas for action have fallen on deaf ears. The safety and well-being of our residents, especially our children, should be a top priority for our municipality. It is imperative that concrete steps be taken to address these issues promptly and effectively.

Not only is it a violation to sec 83.01 (b) (a) (iii) of the criminal code for any government body to participate in imposing such ideologies upon the public,

But also sec 174 -1 (a)(b), 175 1 (b), 162 (1)

This policy and plan appear to not only encourage but actively welcome predatory individuals to engage in indecent acts, including exposing their genitalia to women and children, and committing crimes that violate the human rights code. Section 1 of our Canadian Bill of Rights together with the Doctrine of Paramountcy clearly outlines the rights of individuals to life, liberty, security of person, and enjoyment of property, emphasizing the importance of protecting these rights through due legal processes.

The recent push for gender equality and inclusivity in the name of progress has crossed a dangerous line, putting the safety and well-being of Brampton residents at risk. We urge you to reconsider and reinstate separate men's, women's, and family change rooms to ensure the security of our community, our families, and most importantly, our children. As leaders of this city, commissioned by WE, who elect you, it is crucial that you prioritize the safety of our residents and uphold the values of our community in respect to the public contract that you are bound by.

If you hold any morals or values, and consider the well-being of your own children, it is unlikely that you would condone such criminal behavior in their presence. Deliberately exposing our children to potential risks is unacceptable and goes against the very oath you took to faithfully serve the interests and affairs of the city of Brampton and our residents.

It is your duty to execute your office to the best of your ability within the parameters of the law and protect the rights and safety of the community.

We implore you to take immediate action to rectify this situation and ensure that our city returns to a safe and secure place for all. The trust and well-being of our residents, especially our vulnerable children, depend on your commitment to upholding these fundamental principles.

Ensuring the safety of residents is a fundamental responsibility that has been gravely neglected by the decision that has been made. The Criminal Code also clearly outlines the legal implications of negligence towards the lives and safety of others, emphasizing the importance of upholding public safety and well-being specifically sec 219(1), 180 (1) and 429(1).

Under the mentioned sections of our Criminal Code, it is evident that endangering the lives, safety, and health of the public through reckless actions or omissions is a serious offense. As our elected representatives, you are accountable for the consequences of the decisions made, both in your public and individual capacities especially when they result in the resulted harms to the community.

Ignorance is no excuse to break law,

the ongoing disregard for the safety of Brampton residents can no longer be overlooked. If this decision is not reversed and the safety concerns continue to be disregarded, we, as residents, are prepared to take necessary actions to address them accordingly.

Our simple request is to reinstate the safety of separate change rooms for everyone, while also providing a separate space for those who require it, in a cost-effective manner. It is possible to promote inclusivity without compromising the safety and comfort of all individuals.

We urge you to consider this solution to ensure the well-being of all residents.

Thank you for your attention and consideration.